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June 28, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 117 collective bargaining agreement and memorandum of agreement for the period of January 1, 2011, through December 31, 2014.  This agreement covers approximately 193 employees in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  As required by state law, this contract applies only to wages and wage-related items.  All other non-wage-related working conditions are negotiated under a separate bargaining agreement between the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Union.

The employees in this bargaining unit provide the full scope of administrative support functions for the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  Specifically, the bargaining unit is comprised of Legal Administrative Specialists, Paralegals, Legal Secretaries, Child Interview Specialists, Victim Advocates and Word Processing Operators.  These employees perform a wide variety of duties, including discovery, witness interviews, case management and coordination, victim advocacy, etc.  Thus, this bargaining unit plays an indispensable role in the criminal prosecution and civil legal services provided by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.

This contract contains new language enabling the county to incorporate pay practices which the County may seek to standardize during the term of the contract.  Additionally, the contract incorporates the terms of the memorandum of agreement between King County and the King County Coalition of Labor Unions Addressing the 2011 Budget Crisis.  That memorandum of agreement establishes a zero percent cost-of-living adjustment for 2011 and sets forth additional terms for cost-of-living adjustments for the years 2012 through 2014.  The contract contains a provision to open the contract for the parties to bargain any changes to wages for the year 2014.

The terms of the contract are consistent with the King County Council’s labor policies and the contract forms the basis for good labor relations and an excellent recruitment and retention history for these positions.

The settlement reached is a product of good-faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273 at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations

